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H.B. 1154
                RELATING TO FUNDING FOR PARKING FOR DISABLED

              PERSONS

 House Committee on Human Services

The Department of Transportation (DOT) opposes House Bill 1154 which proposes to
increase the state motor vehicle registration fee by $1 to be deposited into the disability
and communication access board special fund to cover the costs of administering the
parking program for persons with disabilities.

The Highways Division is looking for new ways to generate revenues to support the
operations, maintenance and construction of the State Highway System, and any
increase in the state motor vehicle registration fee revenues should be deposited into
the State Highway Fund.  The motor vehicle registration fee is a major source of
revenues for the State Highway Fund and provided $43.1 million or 16.9 % of the total
revenues for FY 2014.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony.
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From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
Sent: Sunday, February 15, 2015 9:17 PM
To: HUStestimony
Cc: williamrandysmith@gmail.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB1154 on Feb 17, 2015 09:00AM

Categories: Red Category, Green Category

HB1154
Submitted on: 2/15/2015
Testimony for HUS on Feb 17, 2015 09:00AM in Conference Room 329

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing
William R Smith Individual Support No

Comments: I support this bill. This is a fair and viable source of revenue for DCAB, and may result in
using less general funds for the program.

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly identified, or
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the
convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov



ART FRANK
84-718 FARRINGTON HWY
WAIANAE, HI 96792-1906

FEBRUARY 16, 2015

HB 1154 (HSCR203) RELATING TO FUNDING FOR PARKING FOR DISABLED
PERSONS.

My name is Art Frank from Makaha on the Waianae Coast. I utilize braces and
crutches for mobility so I am a user of the Disabled Parking Placard and the
Disabled Parking Stall itself. I have testified in support of Disabled Parking bills for
over 30 years and have probably supported dozens of Disabled Parking bills
during this period. I fully support HB 1154 because I’m positive the DCAB needs
the additional funding in order to make the Disabled Parking Program work for us,
the disabled consumer. I am also convinced this isn’t a nice to have item but
absolutely necessary because I have been working closely with DCAB for over 30
years. There have been a few times in all these years I haven’t agreed with DCAB
and have stated so at this legislature. In this particular case I support this bill and
DCAB 101 percent because as I stated previously this bill is an absolute necessity
and I trust DCAB to do the right job for those of us who utilize Disabled Parking.
Unfortunately since I will be testifying on a separate bill in another committee this
morning I will not be able to testify before your esteem committee. Thank you
very much.

ART FRANK
MAKAHA, WAIANAE COAST
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